
31st July 2025 

The humanitarian disaster unfolding in Gaza is heartbreaking.  

The lives and futures of hundreds of thousands of children are at risk.  

As pediatricians devoted to healing and protecting children, we cannot remain silent 

while children are dying from starvation and the lack of access to medical care.  

We cannot accept that all civilian infrastructure, including hospitals and schools, is 

destroyed and that access to food, clean water, and essential healthcare is systematically 

denied. 

We demand immediate and large-scale access for humanitarian organizations to 

distribute lifesaving food, water, and medicine in the face of mass starvation.  

We ask for the establishment of medical corridors to evacuate the wounded and that 

our countries accept to treat patients in need of urgent medical care.  

Finally, we ask for the release of all Israeli hostages.  International medical agencies 

should visit them and guarantee their human rights. 

We would also like to share with you the following statements by our partner 

organizations. The lives and futures of hundreds of thousands of children are at stake. 

Silence is not neutrality—it is complicity. 




